Thorp Deanery Activity Report 01/06/2018


Our Fall General Assembly was held October 24th at St. Mary’s, Greenwood. The events “Time, Talent & Treasure” consisted of presentations from 3 of our councils who were selected by random drawing at our Spring Board Meeting. The presentations were wonderful. All were heart-warming and inspirational. The program also featured a short segment on the 100th anniversary of our Lady of Fatima. This presentation concluded with a trio singing the song Our Lady of Fatima. Many of the attendees remembered singing this song when they were in school. Brought back lots of memories. The traveling Madonna was awarded to a lucky attendee. She will take it to her parish where it will be displayed until the Spring 2018 General Assembly. There was a very positive response to the evening events/program. We will, most likely, have the same program with 3 other councils selected as the presenters. ( We will take out the names of the presenting councils for the Fall Assembly and host parish council. Drawing will be made from remaining councils.) A pot-luck reception of salads, cheese/sausage trays and desserts was hosted by all the councils in our deanery. We have chosen this way instead of having the host parish responsible for all the food at the reception. This too, is working well. Our General Assemblies are now centrally located at either Greenwood or Loyal. Attendance has remained quite steady. Previously attendance was much lower when assemblies were held in the far northern or southern area of the deanery. Proceeds from our Fall Assembly were donated to the House of Mercy Transitional Home in Loyal. 

Members of various councils hosted or participated in Thanksgiving Ecumenical Services.

Several of our councils visited and entertained people in their homes, retirement communities and nursing homes during the holidays. They also assisted at Masses, Communion Services and presented the people with gifts and flowers. 

First Friday Adoration, Communion Services and Home Visits are being continued. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bible Study Groups continue to meet on a regular basis. Participants are very enthusiastic and dedicated to increasing their faith.

Community involvement and service is being offered on a regular basis by our members and their families.
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